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Tiananmen massacre highlights the absurdity of such expectations. Just as China is entitled to set
its own rules for its internet, Australia should not require foreign digital services to comply with
every aspect of our legislation. Instead, both countries should respect digital sovereignty and the
ability of digital services to choose which laws to abide by.

Moreover, the proposed bill's impact on potential legal issues faced by Australians abroad, such
as fines or imprisonment when visiting foreign countries, further exemplifies the dangerous
precedent it sets. We cannot ignore the hypocrisy of admonishing other nations for similar
extraterritorial actions while suggesting the same approach ourselves.

The bill, in its current state, unreasonably extends Australian law onto foreign entities, displays a
self-entitled and ignorant attitude, and violates our legislators' constitutional power. It is essential
to recognize the constitutional freedom of political communication and ensure that any limitations
on legitimate discussions align with our democratic principles.

This bill diminishes the power of ordinary citizens to participate in public discourse and silences
certain viewpoints under the pretence of protecting minorities. It is crucial to acknowledge that
progress often occurs when previously accepted facts are challenged, and diverse viewpoints are
considered. The bill's single-code requirement leaves minorities vulnerable to the system's
pushback without any means of shelter or protection.

Furthermore, the threats imposed on digital platform providers and ordinary users pose significant
challenges and potential harm, including reputational damage, financial penalties, and business
inefficiencies. The prospect of being hauled before ACMA can cause distress and intrude on the
lives of ordinary citizens. This authoritarian approach contradicts the principles of mateship
ingrained in our Australian values.

Lastly, the bill fails to take into account the importance of diverse viewpoints and the experiences
and perspectives of ordinary Australians. By deplatforming certain views as misinformation, the bill
restricts the sense-making process essential for comprehensive decision-making in a democratic
society.

In conclusion, | strongly urge the Department of Infrastructure, Transport, Regional Development,
Communications and the Arts to re-evaluate the Communications Legislation Amendment
(Combatting Misinformation and Disinformation) Bill 2023. It is imperative to protect freedom of
speech, encourage diverse viewpoints, and uphold the democratic values that define Australia.

Thank you for considering my submission. | trust that you will take into account the concerns
raised and act in the best interest of all Australian citizens.

Yours sincerely,

Kim Andrew



